






10 December 2020 

The Hon Sussan Ley MP 

Minister for the Environment 

Parliament House 

CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Via email: Sussan.Ley.MP@aph.gov.au 

Senate Standing Committee for the 

Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 
Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 

02 6277 3066 I sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au 

www.aph.gov.au/senate_sdlc 

CC: dloLey@environment.gov.au; legislation@environment.gov.au; 

HarriesB@rba.gov.au 

Reserve Bank of Australia Head Office, 65 Martin Place, Sydney Heritage Management Plan 2020 

[F2020L01031] 

Thank you for your response of 1 December 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 

Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. The committee 

considered your response at its private meeting on Wednesday, 9 December 2020. 

The committee welcomes your advice that the Reserve Bank of Australia has undertaken to amend 

the instrument to resolve the committee's scrutiny concerns about potential restrictions on the 

instrument's use. On the basis of this undertaking, the committee has concluded its examination of 

the instrument and resolved to withdraw the notice of motion to disallow the instrument. 

In the interests of transparency, I note that this correspondence will be published on the 

committee's website and recorded in the Delegated Legislation Monitor. 

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 

Chair 

Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 




